CITY OFFICIALS

William Lawrence, City Manager Maria Carmen Silva, City Clerk John Scheel, Police Chief Gerald Buhr, City Attorney



COMMISSIONERS

Steven Spinks, Mayor Shirley Tucker, Vice Mayor David Durastanti Duane Gardner Sam Fite

Manager's Report 10/30/2020

Bill Lawrence



EDA Board Meeting: I attended the EDA meeting on Tuesday. We reviewed grant submittals. No dollars have been spent at this time. We are all looking to start our projects in November. There was discussion on funding a deceleration lane on US Hwy17 South by Bostick Rd. to assist in the development of the rv park. The estimated cost of this project will be \$75,000. A presentation was done by Katrina Blandin on Magnolia Manor Park for improvement from the remaining money in the Recreation Grant Fund.

Public Works: Fire hydrant replacement on Mitchell & Martin Luther King was done by Kyle, Hunter, and Roy. Where is Wayne? Great Job!

Water Plant Nano System Update: Tonka (new name Kurita Water) was here on Thursday and Friday. The goals are to get the system up and running with no problems, to test the membranes for damage due to the chlorine entering the membrane system, and training for the Inframark operators. The system was up and running since Thursday night.

Pyatt Park Grant: I have reached out to Kimley-Horn for a proposal for design for the renovation project which is part of the grant proposal that was approved by the EDA.

SCOP Progress Meeting: Bertha Fulse, Jones, Pineapple, and Jones Street had corrections done in the bid documents by Kimley-Horn and sent back to FDOT for review. Fair Ave., Avon and Jones Street from Doyle Parker to Chester Ave need work orders for design by Kimley Horn.

Effluent Line Project Update: The bid advertising for the reclaimed water transmission pipeline project has been advertised by Carmen. Pennoni held the non-mandatory pre-bid meeting on October 30th at 10:00 a.m. at City Hall. Bids will be received by November 24th at 2:00 pm at City Hall.